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Statement of Colleen M. Kelley on
Two-Year Federal Pay Freeze Proposal

NTEU disagrees with the president’s announcement today calling for a two-year freeze on pay for civilian federal employees. NTEU is mindful of our nation’s economic circumstances, but we are very disappointed with the White House’s position and intend to explore all of our options, including working with Congress to overturn it. The modest 1.4 percent raise under consideration for 2011 is reflective of the average increase in wages in the private sector.

On a daily basis, federal employees perform a number of vital and critical jobs on behalf of the American people, including ensuring our country’s safety at its borders and airports and being tasked with the responsibility of carrying out measures designed to improve and move forward our halting economy. Our government needs to be able to hire and keep talented and skilled employees, and worsening federal pay will make that much more difficult.

For more information, visit www.nteu.org
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